Minutes of Portishead Medical Group Patient Group Meeting

Tuesday 30th September 2014
(Names of group members have been removed)
1. Welcome and apologies

KP thanked everyone for coming.
2. Matters arising from the last meeting on 8th July 2014
· KP apologised that the pictures of our GPs are still not available in the waiting room. We continue to try to get photos of all the doctors.
· KP thanked the members of the group who had responded to the emailed questions about groups and networks that they have contact with. It was commented that some group members had technical problems so in future it would be helpful to provide paper in addition to the email for similar surveys.

· The responses received also suggested a number of topics for patient information evenings. Dr Owen suggested that we work down this list, starting with ‘Men’s Health’ on Tuesday 21st October. This was agreed. In addition we will want to continue to gather feedback to understand what topics this group and the wider community would like on an ongoing basis.
· A group member has suggested that she would be willing to host a group for lonely older people in the surgery – a place for them to come for a chat and cup of tea. This idea was supported by the group.
3. Review and confirm our aims for the coming year
The objectives of the group in the coming year have previously been summarised as follows:

1. To gather feedback about the practice from patients and identify improvements.

2. To make information about other services available to patients where appropriate/helpful

3. To generally improve communications and the availability of information between patients and the practice.

Dr Owen described a rolling program approach which can be used to structure our activity this year. It will work as follows:

a) The Patient Group meets to plan the next patient information evening. (We have a lot of knowledge within the Practice that we can draw on and we can also bring in expertise from other organisations and charities).

b) Host the information evening. This could include a general Q&A session at the end for people to ask questions on other issues or topics. A questionnaire can be available at the meeting and also sent out as a survey afterwards to ask for feedback on the meeting plus any additional questions that the patient group or practice would like to ask.

c) The patient group meets to review the patient info evening and responses from the questionnaires/surveys. In the same meeting we could also define the topic and plan the next event (as per a) above), using the feedback to inform plans for the next one.
This approach was agreed. We will follow this approach this year and see how we get on.
Three group members offered to work with KP to define the contents of the surveys/questionnaires.

It was agreed that in addition to working on the information evenings there will be ‘hot topics’ that the Practice wants to bring to the group for discussion (or that patients or members of the Patient Group want to raise with the Practice). These can be added to the agenda for the Patient Group meetings when required. In future KP will send an email to the meeting group to ask whether they have any items for the agenda, and there will always be an ‘any other business’ section.

A group member recommended that the Practice should bring information on complaints and grumbles that have been received by the Practice. It was agreed that only procedural complaints will be discussed as clinical issues would not be appropriate in this forum.

The Practice already has a box on the desk for comment slips so these will be reported too, in order to raise awareness of issues that patients are experiencing.
A group member suggested that in order to attract younger people to the group we could hold information sessions on:

· parenting, 
· childrens health 
· sexual health. 

Other topics that were suggested are as follows:
· Surviving old age

· Hearing

· Asbestosis

· Feet

· Smoking / drug abuse / alcohol

· Mental health

Promotion of the information evenings was discussed and the following actions were agreed:
· Our Patient Group is our best advert. The group will promote the information evenings to the groups and networks that they are in contact with.
· KP will create a flyer for the evenings which can be collected by Patient Group members.
· The practice will also send out texts or emails and also advertise it in the waiting room and on the scrolling screen.
It was confirmed that it is OK for people who are not registered at this practice to attend.
Members of the group kindly offered to arrive early (i.e. from 7) on Tuesday 21st October to help set up the waiting room and to greet people as they arrive.

Dates were discussed for future meetings and information evenings:
Planning meeting = early December 2014

Information eve = February 2015

Review meeting (and plan the next event) = end May/early June 2015

EMIS Web

KP and Dr Owen explained that our clinical system changed on 17th September. The change went smoothly but reduced our service levels for a few weeks due to the time that it takes to transfer data and get used to a new system.

The group asked about recent problems with the online appointment booking system. KP explained that this is not connected to our system change – it is a national system and it is unfortunate timing that it has experienced problems during the same time period.

A group member commented that the reception staff had been ‘absolutely superb’ in the way that they have dealt with patients during the period. They have been cheerful, calm and effective despite being under so much pressure. The group agreed that this message and thanks will be passed to the reception team from the Patient Group.
Visibility of clinical information for patients:

KP explained that the new system now has the facility to allow patients to view parts of their clinical record via the EMIS Access online appointment booking system. There are a number of areas that can be ‘switched on’ – but we do not know what they will look like. The areas are:

Summary page

Problems

Medications

Test results

Letters and attachments

Consultations

Immunisations

Allergies

Dr Owen emphasised that this is new and we don’t know how it will look. We also have to be very careful regarding confidentiality – for example if the notes contain any contact from/about other patients or third parties then we must make sure that these items cannot be viewed.

It was agreed that the Practice will discuss which items to display and then ask a few members of the group to have a look and let us know what they think. Once we have a better understanding we will then publicise the feature.

Any Other Business   

1. KP will look at the next check in screen to see whether it can be used to invite people to become members of the patient group.
2. It was suggested that it would be helpful to have a box near reception for patients to hand in letters or paperwork and hence remove the need to queue at the desk
3. Friends and Family test: KP explained that we are required to make questionnaires available to all patients who visit the surgery to tell us how likely they are to recommend us to their friends and family. There will also be a second question on the slip which can be set by the Practice. We have to implement this by 1st December.
\\Intranet\Shared Data\MEETINGS\Critical Friends - PPG\Patient Group Meeting\Minutes of Patient Group Meeting 08.07.2014.doc
              Page 1 of 4

